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September 20, 2021
REGULAR MEETING VILLAGE OF PIGEON COUNCIL

The regular meeting of the Village of Pigeon Council was held on Monday, September 20,
2021 at the Municipal Building, 29 S. Main St., Pigeon MI 48755.

President Michael LePage called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.

Members Present: President Michael LePage, Trustees Shelly Gunden, Michael Wehner, Kent
Tibbits, Kent Shetler, Matthew Esch and Marc Hill.

Members Absent: none

Also in attendance: Village Department of Public Works Superintendent Thomas Buschlen,
Village Police Chief Eric Wissner & Village Superintendent/Clerk Steven Corrion and Pigeon Little
League President Rich Kubacki.

A motion was made by Hill; second by Gunden to approve the minutes of August 16, 2021
Regular Meeting.  All Ayes. Motion Carried.

Public Input:

Rich Kubacki explained that the Little League would like to look into grants to upgrade the
Girls Softball Field, Field # 6. They would like to add lights, press box, bathrooms and small
concession stand.

Police Operations Report:

Chief Wissner reported highlights of the month’s activities by the department.

Following Discussion

A motion was made by Wehner; second by Esch to approve the 2021 Village Trick-or-
Treat hours for Sunday, October 31st from 5:30pm to 7:00pm.  Also set a Curfew of 9:00pm for
anyone 17 and under Friday, October 29th, Saturday, October 30th, Sunday, October 31st and
Monday, November 1, 2021.   All Ayes. Motion Carried.

Chief Wissner reviewed the proposed Golf Cart Ordinance.

Following Discussion

Council advised to make a few changes and have the ordinance for approval for the
October Meeting.

DPW Operations Report:

Village DPW Superintendent Buschlen reported the month’s activities.

Following Discussion



A motion was made by Hill; second by Shetler to approve the quote from Lee’s
Landscaping to redo the landscaping of the parking lot located at the corner of James St & W.
Michigan Ave at a cost not to exceed $7,000.00. All Ayes. Motion Carried.

Finance Report:

Corrion reviewed the Trunkline & Water Deficit Reduction Plans.

Following Discussion

A motion was made by Gunden; second by Shetler to approve the Water Fund Deficit
Reduction Plan as presented. All Ayes. Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Wehner; second by Shetler to approve the Trunkline Fund Deficit
Reduction Plan as presented.  All Ayes. Motion Carried

Accounts Payable:

Corrion emailed the Accounts Payable Report of $62,504.45 to council for August 17, 2021 to
September 20, 2021.

Following Discussion

A motion was made by Gunden; second by Hill to accept the Accounts Payable of $62,504.45
to council for August 17, 2021 to September 20, 2021. All Ayes. Motion Carried. (See Accounts
Payable Ledger)

Other Business:

A motion was made by Gunden; second by Tibbits to adjourn the meeting. All Ayes. Motion
Carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:02pm.

________________________                        ____________________________
Michael LePage, President                             Steven Corrion, Clerk


